Chinese SIG Report

Chinese SIG SLIC Report:
Event one:
Sponsored by Hanban in China, co-organized by Confucius Institute in Edmonton and ACLTA (Alberta Chinese Language Teachers Association), Dr. Yi Min from the Confucius Institute in Montreal and Beijing Normal University in China came to Edmonton and presented two workshops on the Chinese language phonetic symbols and the development of Chinese characters.  The purpose of this event is to keep our Chinese teachers informed on the development of Chinese language sound and written forms so that they can start using the reformed curriculum.
All Chinese teachers in Alberta were invited to attend this PD. Chinese language Teachers in Edmonton, from Calgary, ECBEA representatives participated the PD. We had dinner with Dr. Yi. 

Event two:

ACLTA held a GM and the election. 70 teachers participated. Jei Yin was elected as the president, Victor Wang was elected as the vice-president, Vivian Chau was elected as the secretary, and Yiyan Ma was elected as the treasurer.  Junping Li, Lisa Yip, Wai-ling Lennon, and Tiffany Choi were asked to serve as the directors.  Mian Xie is the past president.

Event three:

ACLTA has made an up-to-date Sub –list according to the feedback of the present subs in Chinese language so that teachers know exactly who the available subs are. We will update the list every two months.

Event four:

Sponsored by CIE, ACLTA has successfully organized a dancing party on April 30th. The purpose is to celebrate the newly elected committee of ACLTA and to strengthen the links between Chinese language teachers and Chinese community.  100 people participated. Some ATA members also participated.
Other language report:

1) Lead by the Deputy Director-Genera, and Deputy Chief Executive Mr. Hun Shipping, the Henbane delegation visited Edmonton. Board Chair Mr. Don Fleming, Superintendent Mr. Edgar Schmidt welcomed them with a dinner thanked Hanban for all the support for the development of the Chinese language teaching in Edmonton. The delegation included two State council members. They visited Confucius institute and the CIE library. They had discussion with CIE for the future plan. They also visited Dovercourt School. 

2) 1200 students took part in the Spring HSK and YCT test in April. This is the largest number outside Asia. 

3) The Education Delegation of 16 principals from China visited Edmonton as part of the Twinning school program. A banquet was held to welcome them. The principals visited their partner schools and made the future co-operation plans. 

4) Two students received Awards of “Excellent Chinese language and Culture Performers” given by Hanban and Confucius Institute in Beijing. They were the only two Junior high students selected in the world to participate “Let Me Understand You” gala in which a hundred performers from all over the world participated. A Chinese teacher also received the “Award of Excellent Coaching of the Best Performance” Board Chair Mr. Don Fleming, Superintendent Mr. Edgar Schmidt presented the awards on the banquet.

5) The Shandong Education Ministry will donate 1000 Chinese books to all the 14 schools that offer Chinese language.

6) The 3rd Alberta “Chinese Bridge Contest of the Chinese Language and Culture” will be held this morning at CIE. Elementary to high school students from Edmonton, Red Deer and Calgary will come to participate the event.

7) Red Deer Hunting Hills High school will have a visit to CIE on May 20th.

